
 
 

RESOLUTION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF WASHINGTON 
 

Morris County, New Jersey 

 

No.  R-36-12 Date of Adoption:  March 19, 2012 
 

Title or Subject: AUTHORIZE PARTICIPATION IN THE MORRIS COUNTY ADAPTIVE 
RECREATION PROGRAM FOR THE YEAR 2012 

   
 
 WHEREAS, there has been created a Morris County Adaptive Recreational Program (McARP); 
and 
 
 WHEREAS, said program is intended to provide recreational services for persons with 
disabilities of all ages, and further to give said persons an opportunity to explore new leisure time skills 
in conjunction with their age and abilities; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the total project cost is estimated to exceed $300,000.00; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the Township of Washington’s cost with respect thereto will be approximately 
$2,458.00 for the 2012 calendar year according to the Fair Share Ratio Schedule. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Township Committee of the Township of 
Washington as follows: 
 

1. That the Township of Washington, Morris County hereby intends to join the Morris County 
Adaptive Recreational Program (McARP) as described above and contribute thereto in the 
amount not in excess of $2,458.00, the Fair Share Assessment for one year. 

 
ATTEST:  TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE OF THE 

TOWNSHIP OF WASHINGTON 
   

 

Deborah A. Burd, Acting Township Clerk  Kenneth W. Short, Mayor 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

I, Deborah A. Burd, Acting Township Clerk, do hereby certify that the foregoing resolution was 

adopted at a meeting of the Township Committee held on March 19, 2012. 
 
 
   

Deborah A. Burd, Acting Township Clerk  Date 
 
              
 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
           

 March 20, 2012 
 
 
 
 Ms. Ann Espada 
 The ARC Morris Chapter 
 P.O. Box 123 
 Morris Plains, New Jersey 07950 
 
 Re: Arc/ Morris Chapter 
        Washington Township - 2012 McARP Participation 
 
 Dear Ms. Espada: 
 

Enclosed is a certified copy of Resolution #R-36-12, which indicates Washington 
Township’s intention to participate in the Morris County Adaptive Recreational Program 
for 2012. 

 
 If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
 
          Sincerely, 
 
 
 
                                

Nina DiGregorio 
 Deputy Clerk 
 
 
 Enclosure – R-36- 12 
 
 Enclosures 
 
 cc:  Kevin Lifer, Chief Financial Officer 
     
 
 


